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January 7, 2016

9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

www.lanarkkids.com   

 twitter:  @lanarkkids    

www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome: 

Sue P acknowledged that we are meeting on traditional unceded Algonquin First Nation Territory, in Lanark County and we are thankful for that. 

Attendance:
Present:

Sue Poldervaart, Jane Torrance, Elaine Murkin, Donna Davidson, Mary Lou White, Sue Cavanagh, Fraser Scantlebury, Jane Hess, Stephanie Gray, Tammy Kealey, Margaret VanBeers, Kevin Clouthier, Ray Lemay, Terri Lee Kelford, Kara Symbolic, Ramsey Hart, Pam Harris, Tanis Cowan, Jennifer Miller, Mona Wynn, Erika Heesen

Regrets:

Emily Cassell, Dave Murphy, Sharon Bjergo, Darrell Dean, Brian Peters
Recorder: 

Mary Lou White (just helping a sista out!)
Review of Minutes:

Minutes of November meeting, no changes

Approval of Agenda:

No changes

Presentation: (available on lanarkkids with agenda)
Children’s Mental Health of Leeds Grenville-named as the lead agency for Lanark Leeds and Grenville.  Kevin Clouthier, Lorena Crosbie and Beth Kent jointly presented what is happening with system transformation- see attached power point. Focus on continuity, streamlining services and accessibility across the province. There have been 33 lead agencies named. Name for services will be under the new brand name of Child and Youth Children’s Mental Health Ontario. Required to develop 2 plans one which focus on Core Services of existing services from Open Doors and Children’s Mental Health Services of Leeds Grenville. Services are provided for the age group 0-18 years.
The second is the Community Mental Health Plan which is about looking at what services are provided by other community partners. There has been a survey sent out to community partners, intended for broad circulation. There will also be ongoing conversation with service providers.

There will be a Community Mental Health Plan Advisory Committee developed and priorities will be developed. Each plan must also include Youth and Parent engagement to review the plans and consult on priorities.

Moving on Mental Health website can also provide information with regards to the transformation process and expectations. 
www.children.gov.on.ca//mentalhealth/moving-on-mental-health
New Business:

The position of co-chair is vacant following Allan’s departure. Sue P forwarded out a call for anyone interested. Kevin Clouthier offered and accepted the position to act as co-chair with Sue P…..and the crowd went wild!!   Thank you Kevin!

Planner’s Report: (attached to agenda)

Jane compiled a review of Actions and Achievements in 2015. Reviewed what working groups have been focusing on and our continued areas of interest. Jane will continue to work on this living document, give committee and opportunity to reflect on previous year.

Reports:

Regional Process- no report

Community Issues- no report

Emerging Issues for Discussion:
Update on the Mississippi Mills Youth Consultation process. Presentation going to their municipal Council, which will be presented by youth.

Professional Development:

No reports

Announcements and Information:

Family and Children’s Services - Ray reported that he is an interim Director at Family and Children’s Services and they will start the search for a permanent Director soon and expect the position to be filled by end of March or April

Open Doors- Kevin stated that their agency focus is on transformation at this time. Steve March is actively involved in this process. Karen is involved in the facilitation of a couple of projects, one of which was funded through the Best Start Unconditional Grant.
Cornerstone-Terri Lee provided update on a funding provided by Lanark county in which a caseworker was hired. Also provided information on another funding application which will be submitted along with the Youth Centres

Best Start- Mary Lou reported that final evaluations for the 2014 projects are now all in. Also provided update on the approved projects for 2015

Ontario Works- Tammy provided an update on the new database SAMS and that Lanark County continues to provide service to clients and community partners despite the difficulties with the system

OEYC/CROW- Sue stated that the parent support calendar on website and is free for families, they do need to register by calling OEYC.
Lanark Renfrew Health and Community Services- Kara reported that this is the year for strategic planning for this organization, so community partners can expect to be part of the process. A successful grant application to the Perth Community Foundations to provided CPR/AED training to volunteers and how to train 80 people.

Lanark Community Programs- Donna reported that they received 3 year Trillium Grant supporting their Soldier Ride program, for those that may be in or have been in the military.

United Way- Fraser reported that the campaign has reached 80% of their goal. He also noted that they are involved in the fundraising for the Syrian Refugees, funding is identified by postal code. Also there will be a collectible Toy Show on Feb 6, 2016 at the Almonte Civitan Hall.

Lanark County Justice-Fraser reported that they were successful in receiving a Trillium Grant, details to follow

Youth Centre Coalition- Tanis reported that the funding from Ministry will be ending in June supporting Perth, Lanark and SFalls youth centres. Yak will be providing free skating every Thursday for anyone from 3:45-4:45.
BB/BS- Annual Bowl for kids will be taking place on Feb 27, 2016

Rideau Health Centre- Mona reported they are applying for funding to support their afterschool programs- Intention/Social and Emotional training which serves the age group of 7-11 year olds.

The Table- Ramsey reported a number of activities- Tiny Tastes Program, Cooking and Gardening (8-12 yr olds) and doing more work with the schools which will continue to increase. Also an committee that is meeting at The Table is involved in some of the planning for 200th Anniversary.
Healthy Community Partnership- Elaine reported that there is a survey going to licensed child care providers, looking at their outdoor play areas. Healthy Kids Community Challenge Leeds and Grenville Community Project Fund is open for applications.
Perth Library- Erika shared that the OWLS homework club for elementary school children is still open and they meet twice a week and have teen tutors to assist them with any of the work they bring along.

RNJ Services- Sue P stated that Intersections funding extended to March 31.  Youth Mental Health Court Worker Program funding has been transferred to RNJ Youth Services.  Pending Corrections strike will include youth probation officers
Stewardship Committee will meet following this meeting to set up future dates
Next Meeting: February 4, 2016
